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Seniors’ Night Out 
 

All seniors 50 and over,  
join us Friday, June 1, at 5:30 pm 

Boyd & Charlie’s, 1418 S 60th St(60th & Woolworth) 
Questions? Call Carol at 402-339-1157 

 

Arms of  Faith 

CLOTHING GIVE AWAY    
Saturday, June 30th, 9:00 -  12:00  

 

To get ready for the Clothing Give Away, we will be sorting 

clothes every Wednesday in June.  On the 6th and the 20th, 

we will sort from 9:00am - 11:00am, and on the 13th and 

27th, we will sort from 1:00pm - 3:00pm. Thanks to every-

one who has already donated.  If you tend to   procrastinate, 

you still have a little time left. Clothing of all sizes, bedding , 

towels, dishes, and housewares are all things we can use. 
 

We could really use help setting up on Friday, June 29th, 

from 9:00am until we are done. It takes a massive amount 

of time to set everything up. 
 

Saturday, we need greeters, sorters, and helpers to carry 

things to cars, and some smiling faces to greet our 

guests.  The Give Away ends at 12:00, and we will need 

some folks to help clean up and put things away.  This is 

such a great event, but it's not possible without help. 
 

Questions, call Terri at 402-301-9520 or  
e-mail me at terri@seamstobequilts.com. 

 

June 2  Hollis Cook  
June 4  Steven Ernst  
June 6  Robin Frazier  
June 10 Debbie Westerfield  
June 12 Kit Zimmerman  
June 13 Barbara Willett  
June 14 Pat Vosika  
June 22 Sara Matras  
June 23 Melanie Karre  
June 24 Carolyn Ernst  
June 24 Devon Glesmann  
June 24 Bill Mavity  
June 30 Tom Clabaugh  
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The Flower Fund Needs a Little TLC 
 

The Flower Fund is used to buy  

Poinsettias for Christmas, Easter  
Lilies at Easter and other floral  
items for the Sanctuary and Nathex.  

Every so often, we ask for donations to keep 
the fund going. If you enjoy the floral decora-

tions, please donate to the Flower Fund.    
Memorial Day is coming up.  What a wonder-
ful way to remember someone.  Please note 

“fund #105ò on your check or envelope so we 
can be sure to get the funds in the correct  

account. 
Thanks for your support.          
The Worship Committee 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY: ABC Book 

Club 
 

     For June the club will be reading "This 
Time Together", by Carol Burnett. June 
meeting dates are the 11th at 6:00 and the 
12th at 11:30. 
     Our book for the summer is  
"City of Light" by Lauren Belfer. 
     Terri asks if you find a book that  
you think the group would like, just let her 
know. 
     This group is open to all of Faith’s 
women and their friends. So please come 
and join us for great fellowship and some 
great reading! 
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Your Session 
 

Fellowship Carolyn Ernst 
  Debbie Kippley 
Leadership Dave Olney 
Facilities Rod Bosserdet 
  Steve Norman 
Mission& Ev Lexie Stephenson 
Discipleship Stacey Dunbar 
Support Dave Wennstedt 
  Scott Jamieson 
Human Res Kit Zimmerman 
Worship Terri O’Brien 
  Meg Dorsee 

FAITH PRAYER CHAIN   
2  

Email prayer requests to 

prayer@faith-presbyterian.com  
or call the office from 9am - 5pm  

402-331-6944  

Itõs strange how 2 hours seem so long when youõre at church 
and how short they seem when youõre watching a good movie. 

You are invited to an open house reception  
celebrating 50 years of marriage for  

Robert and Judi Crick.  
 

Hosted by their children: 
Scott, Ryan, and Cari 
 

Saturday, June 30th, 
2018 1:00pm to 5:00pm 
 

Fontenelle Forest 
1111 Bellevue Blvd N 
Bellevue NE 68005 
 

Cards welcome - no gifts please. 
If unable to attend, you are welcome to send a card  

c/o Ryan Crick 
2713 Duane Ave. 

Bellevue NE 68123 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 

Again this year we are teaming up with Wildewood 
Christian Church. It is all new this year! We will be 
learning about science and faith and what the basic 
elements of our faith are. Basic Elements will begin 
on Wednesday, June 6th at Wildewood, just across 
the street, at 6:00pm. A special science program, 

The Amazing Chemistry Show, will be presented to 
all the kids with amazing experiments and scientific 
facts! It will be presented by Josh Denhart the   
creator of the Science VBS. Thursday, Friday and 
Saturday the program will start at 6:00pm and go to 
8:30pm – but here is the cool part – we will all be 
meeting at the City Park in Papillion! This VBS is free 
and open to the public so we need lots of volunteers! 
If you would like to volunteer or want more  
information, either go to Wildewood’s web site –          
wccomaha.com or give Anne Sulhoff a call at 402-
398-0488. I know you will have a wonderful time 
and hopefully we won’t blow up the park with our 
wild and crazy science experiments! 

2018 General Assembly  
 

General Assembly is being held   

June 16-23 in St. Louis this year. 

Would you like to learn more about 

what will be discussed? Starting  

June 3, Pastor Lori will be hosting a 

table discussion over the issues   

during Fellowship time before the 

church service on Sunday mornings. 

Discussions will also be held after 

General Assembly regarding the re-

sults. All are welcome at the table! 

All Knotted Up  
 

Come join us as we knit 
& crochet prayer 

shawls.  
We meet from  
6:30-8:00pm  

in room 1.  
Everyone is welcome!  

Donõt know how?  
Want to learn?  
Stop by, weõll teach 

you!   
 

If you canõt meet with us Mondays but, 
want to make prayer shawls, stop by the 
office and pick up a bag of yarn and re-
turn it when you are finished. Work as 

fast or slow as you like  
(there is no time limit). 

 

Questions - call Lesli Pool: 402-618-6654 

KEEP 
CALM 

AND 

MAKE 

PRAYER 

SHAWLS 

IF YOU ARE  HOSPITALIZED: 

If you or a family member is             
hospitalized and youôd like a pastor to 
visit, please notify the Church Office or    

Pastor Lori directly. Due to HIPAA 
regulations, hospitals can no longer 

contact us with this information.  
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Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ, 
 

When a Pastor begins a new call, one of the last things they plan on doing is making changes during the 

first year. Here it is almost seven months in to our time together and it seems like change has been the constant. 

This week marks a very big change in our church as it will be the last Sunday the Sudanese will be holding ser-

vices at Faith. 

Prior to accepting the call to Faith the Pastor Nominating Committee had shared that a group of Suda-

nese held worship services here. Last August I was interviewed by the Committee on Ministry of the Missouri 

River Valley Presbytery. They told me about what eventually became the International Ministry proposal that 

was to go before Presbytery. Debbie Kippley and I had lunch together prior to me actually starting at Faith. We 

were both excited about this new endeavor. It appeared that everyone was on the same wavelength. 

 Unfortunately, my first week at Faith I found out that was not the case. There were several issues caus-

ing friction regarding the relationship between Faith and the Sudanese congregation that were brought to my 

attention by numerous people. The International Ministry proposal was brought before the Session at our first 

meeting together (two days on the job). It would be going before the Presbytery one week later. What to doé

what to doé 

The obvious answer was to deal with the current issues of discrepancy before moving forward. Meet-

ings were held with various persons in the Presbytery to ask for the motion to be tabled until the discrepancies 

could be addressed. I didnôt make any friends at the Presbytery with this request, but the motion was tabled. 

Over the last several months with the help of numerous people I have tried to sort things out. It had been my 

hope to find a paper trail that would provide some clarity-old contracts or written agreements, something that 

defined the parameters of the relationship, the Presbyteryôs financial assistance commitment, etc.  The search 

was not successful and actually ended up bringing more questions than it did answers. 

Trying to settle into a new position and dealing with this burden has been a tremendous source of stress, 

and I do mean tremendous. As Pastor and congregation we were starting to grow in relationship, my family was 

adjusting to our surroundings, and the thought of all that unraveling was a very real concern. So real that the 

installation service was postponed for some time. Knowing full well that such situations so early on in a minis-

try usually spell disaster has never left my mind. Just like the thought of being installed at a church one day and 

having to leave it the next. Through prayerful discernment and conversation with peers, I came to the realization 

that decision was not mine to make. I had been called to this church to lead, regardless where that may lead to. 

The installation service was a means of cementing our relationship for me and I hope for you as well. 

The decision for the Sudanese to leave did not come easy for anyone involved. It was very painful and 

difficult. Will it solve all the problems and make everyone happy? No, but I honestly donôt believe any solution 

could. Yet in the end, it does appear to be what is best for both congregations. It provides a clean slate for both 

congregations to start again from, as well as Michaelôs possible full time ministry position which might begin 

next year. Faith has learned much from this relationship and will be able to apply that wisdom in the future. Our 

capacity to provide assistance to the Sudanese congregation has not diminished. It has instead taken a different 

direction. Rather than providing a building for worship, we are still able to support them prayerfully, finan-

cially, and in fellowship. 
 

The Presbytery will be providing the Sudanese with the support and guidance necessary to hopefully 

build their congregation. It is my understanding that the Presbytery has been working with a couple of other 

Presbyteries as well as individuals in higher levels of the denomination to assist with that process. 

The Sudanese congregation will be relocating to Discovery Presbyterian Church. In conversation with 

Pastor Sarah Dickinson, she commended Faith on all the congregation has done over the past six years to assist 

the Sudanese. I hope that you will join me in prayerfully supporting the Sudanese congregation, Discovery 

Presbyterian Church, and our own Faith church as we all venture forward into this new chapter in our Christian 

lives. 
 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Lori 

 

Evangelical Approach to Staff Time 
 

Barring any unforeseen circumstances, we hold a weekly Faith Staff meeting. Generally, itôs about      

11 am on Tuesdays. Recognizing the importance of growing in fellowship as well as supporting our commu-

nity, the Faith staff has decided that once a month we will have a lunch meeting offsite. These meetings have 

been affectionately named Faith Evangelical Approach to Staff Time or ñFEASTò for short. Our first FEAST      

meeting will be on June 7. 



June  2018 

    

 GenOn Update!  
 

  Thirty eight more days as of June 1st, and we will be 
heading for ñColorful Coloradoò and GenOn Youth Summit 
in Estes Park!   

  Thank you for supporting us during our Motherôs Day    
Plant Sale! We had a lot of fun doing this with Jeana 
Svoboda. We even learned about a few plants along the     
way! Thanks Jeana! 

  Our last Fundraiser, Buy-A-Mile, will begin Sunday,           
June 10th and run through July 1st. Buy-A-Mile helps                 
to raise money for our travel expenses. We will travel                     
over 1,000 miles to Estes Park and Back. Our goal is to 
raise $2,000, and we would greatly appreciate any support 
you can give. We also ask for your prayers for this trip. 
Please know your support is appreciated!        

   We  couldnôt do it without YOU! Thank you!  

            

F.Y.I.   FAITH YOUTH INFORMATION  

YOUTH ACTIVITIES  

 JUNE 
 

Sunday, 3rd  Summer Celebration!   
 

Sunday , 10th  GenOn Meeting  
12:00pm in the Gathering Room 
     Burgers and Bingo to follow 
 

Sunday 17th  Road Trip -  
     Mahoney State Park    
 

Sunday, 24th, 12:00  Wet & Wild! 
      Water and Balloons! 
 

              JULY to be Announced 
 

 

Motherõs Day Plant Sale 

 

ATTENTION !!  
 

  Everyone who is going to attend the 
  GenOn Youth Summit and their  

   parents! 
  Sunday, June 10th, 12:00pm  

Fellowship Hall 
We are scheduling a trip meeting. 

We ask that you all come. 
 

You are also invited to  
Burgers and Bingo 

 after our meeting. Burgers and buns 
will be supplied. Please bring a side 

dish. 
There will be prizes! 

     Miniature Golf 

           FORE!! 
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 Coming soon for all Youth  

      and Young Adults  
 

  Help at the Clothing Give Away  

   Mark these dates!  

   June 29th ñ30th  


